Minutes of a meeting of the APCM of the Parish of East Greenwich held on 29th April 2018
at Christ Church.  
	
	MINUTES

	1.
	Present:  Margaret Cave (Chair), Judith Eastaugh (Secretary), Jody Grayston, Catherine Millar, James Dobinson, Jodie Cox, Priscilla Hedley, William Hedley, Claire Mehmi, Kerry Mehmi, Andrew Spencer, David Thomson, Linda Smith, Folarin Akinbami, Joanne Lucas, Jackie Bogue, Charles Medhurst, Helen Frith, Emily Harris, Julie Mason, Ed Mayo, Courtney Plank, Victoria Hall, Joe Graves, Louise Knight, Rob Ryan, Barbara Moss, Josephine Nwakoma, Glenda Thompkins, P. Kennenlly, Patrick Kekula, Sussan Ibiama, Jonathan Kikitie, Esther Whittlesea-Reed, Angela Whittlesea Reed, Neville Grant, Jane Grant,  Caroline Moores, R. Timothy Yeager, Andrea Davies, Sue Hall, Beverley Irving, Pansy Graham, Jeanette Cryer, Hilda Abiri, Fola Balogun, Essie Savage, Andrew Woodward Russell, John Philpott-Howard

	2.
	Apologies:    Janet Clipsham, Tim Cave, Doris Taylor, Chris Taylor, Tracey Milsom, Paul Rogers, Vera O’Brien, Daphne Bolland, Lisa Weems, Confidence Bansah, Prisca Bansah, Sarah Ryan.

	
	Margaret welcomed everyone and thanked those had had made the lunch.  Margaret introduced us to 9 day old Sofia, Sydney and Linda’s new baby.  She invited Folorin Akinbami
to open the meeting with a reading from Matthew 5. 13-16 followed by a prayer.

	3.
	Minutes of APCM OF 2017:  Esther Whittlesea Reed proposed and Patrick Kekula seconded a proposal that these be approved.  Agreed unanimously.

	4.
	Matters arising: None

	5.
	Report of the Electoral Roll and Election of Electoral Roll Officers 

	
	The Officers Reported as follows

Christ Church    147  
St George’s          62
Holy Trinity          8
TOTAL                  217

	
	The electoral roll officers nominated below were all willing to stand.  There were no other nominations.  

· For St George’s Judith Eastaugh
· For Christ Church Michael Crawford
· For Holy Trinity Louise Knight
Proposed Esther Whittlesea Redd seconded Jody Grayston that they be elected, agreed unanimously.

	6.
	Election of the Church Wardens

	
	The Meeting of Parishioners was declared open.  

All nominations for Churchwarden must be received in writing in advance of the meeting. Two nominations had been received for Christ Church and St George’s as follows:
· Christ Church:  David Thomson proposed by Sydney Smith, seconded by  Linda Smith and Sussan Ibiama proposed Michael Crawford, seconded Pansy Graham.
· St George’s: Janet Clipsham proposed Judith Eastaugh, seconded Doris Taylor and Helen Frith proposed Judith Eastaugh and seconded Doris Taylor.

No other nominations were possible.  Accordingly David and Sussan together with Janet and Helen were elected unanimously.  Margaret thanked the retiring Churchwardens, Kate Wheble and Sue Hall for their dedication and hard work.  

The Meeting of Parishioners was declared closed and the APCM re opened.

	7.
	Election of the Deputy Churchwardens at Holy Trinity

	
	The following nominations had been received for Holy Trinity
Louise Knight proposed Angela Whittlesea Reed and seconded Esther Whittlesea Reed
There were no other nominations. Therefore Louise was elected unanimously.  Margaret thanked Louise for her continued hard work.

	8.
	By Election for Deanery Synod 1 two year post

	
	Sussan Ibiama’s election to Churchwarden has left a two year vacancy on the Deanery Synod Pansy Graham was proposed for this post by Beverley Irving and seconded Sussan Ibiama.  Elected unanimously.

	9.
	Election of members to the PCC, 3 x 3year posts from CC, 1 x three year post from StG 

	
	The following nominations had been received
· for Christ Church: Folorin Akinbami, Patrick Kekula& Catherine Millar.  ;
· for St George’s: Tracey Milsom.  
· for Holy Trinity: they have 2 three year posts but there were no nominations.
There being no other nominations they were declared duly elected for a three year term.

	10
	Election to the DCCs, 4 for each Church

	
	The following nominations were received:
· For Christ Church: Alex Homfray, James Dobinson, Beverley Irving & Kim Bristow.
· For St George’s: Victoria Hall, Paul Rogers, Simon Stephens- Manasiev & Doris Taylor.  
· For Holy Trinity: Alison Griffin.  
There being no other nominations they were each duly elected.

	11
	Resolution regarding representation of each Church on PCC

	
	Proposed David Thomson seconded Victoria Hall 

THIS MEETING RESOLVES that the scheme under rule 18 of the Church Representation Rules of the Parish of East Greenwich (the “pastoral scheme”) shall, with effect from the 2019 annual meeting (subject only to the PCC having obtained the approval required by S18 (5) of The Church Representation Rules) be amended as follows: Item 10 (e) of the pastoral scheme shall be deleted and replaced with the following: “The number of members of the laity to be elected to the parochial church council shall be determined by the annual parochial church meeting.  The way that the possible number of laity representatives shall be divided amongst the 3 Churches shall be in proportion to the number each Church has on the electoral roll; in all other respects the pastoral scheme is confirmed. 

Agreed unanimously.

	12
	Election of  Sidespeople

	
	The following names were put to the meeting for election as sidespeople:
· for Christ Church: Elena Tsoneva, Essie Savage, Jeanette Cryer, Karen Dolby, Kate Steer,  Lola Akinbami, Melanie Hand, Pansy Graham, Gav Desir, Linda Smith, Kim Bristow, Michael Crawford, Sussan Ibiama, William Hedley, Gav Hughes, Tom Emmet Tom Gale, Patricia February, Catherine Millar. Proposed Essie Savage Seconded Folorin Akinbami
· for St George’s: Julie Mason, Judith Eastaugh, Chris Taylor, Jo Lewins, Anne Lewington, Courtney Plank, Ed Mayo, Eddy Finnerty, Doris Taylor, Vera O’Brien, Daphne Bolland, Sue Kinnersley, Joanne Lucas, Victoria Hall, Simon Stephens- Manassiev,  Joyce Stewart, Caroline Moores.  Nominated Julie Mason seconded Helen Frith.
· For Holy Trinity: HT made no nominations as they are a cash free Church.
There being no other nominations all were declared duly elected.

	13
	Receipt of the Annual Report

	
	Margaret presented the Annual Report and thanked all those who had contributed.  There were no questions or comments and therefore Sue Hall proposed and Julie Mason seconded that the Annual Report the Report be accepted carried unanimously.

	14
	Mission Action Plan Update

	
	Margaret updated us on progress with our Mission Action Plan (MAP) for the Parish.  The PCC, DCCs, Clergy Reader Team and C & YP Team have just been through the third annual revision of this document we will do a fourth next year and in the following year (2020) we will re look at our mission priorities.  The document is available in its updated form on the Christ Church website and will be on our other websites soon.  There were no questions or comments on the MAP.

	15
	Safeguarding

	
	Our Parish Safeguarding Officers are Joanne Lucas & Sue Hall they have 6-9 monthly meetings with the post holders (MC, TY, and RR) and adhere to a programme of regular self- audit. Safeguarding is taken seriously in this Parish.  Margaret reminded everyone that if they have any safeguarding concerns the proper thing to do is to speak to one of the PSOs, herself or to a post holder: Rob Ryan or Tim Yeager.  If your concerns are about a member of the Safeguarding Team you should contact the Diocesan Safeguarding Team.

	16
	Treasurer’s Report

	
	Judith referred the meeting to the Treasurer’s reports and talked about the income sources for the Parish and pointed out that spending on Mission Priorities was fairly evenly distributed.  The main differences between the individual Church’s spending patterns is that two of our Churches do not have buildings to maintain, run and repair.  In response to a question from Victoria Hall she said that the main changes from last year were around HT moving from a rent free basis in the school to a space in the Prayer Space for which it has to pay rent, St George’s increased spending on its building and at CC the increase in planned giving.

	17
	Appointment of Independent Examiner

	
	Judith Eastaugh proposed and Sue Hall seconded a motion that Adeola Boatang is reappointed as out independent examiner for 2018.  Margaret thanked her for all her hard work.

	18.
	AOB

	
	There was no AOB

	19.
	Team Rector’s Report

	
	Margaret said that 2017 had been another year of hard work and she thanked everyone who makes the Parish such a vibrant place.  She gave special thanks to all those who had contributed to lunch.

She thanked all the officers and others who do all the unsung tasks and her staff team Tim Yeager, Rob Ryan, John Philpott Howard, Andrew Woodward-Russell, Esther Whittlesea Reed, Tim Cave, and Julie Mason (who will join the team as soon as she qualifies as a Reader). The staff team meet every 6-8 weeks to look at our mission priority, ‘Growing our spiritual lives together.  She also thanked our musicians, Joe and Soso, and our administrator, Sarah.
There were a few landmarks within the Parish in 2017, we were sad to see Joe Lee return to the Charlton Parish. We welcomed back Andrew Woodward-Russell after compassionate leave and he will be ordained on 7th July at St Mary’s, Lewisham - everyone is welcome.  Esther Whittlesea Reed also returned from maternity leave and Jody Grayston joined us as student youth worker and has had big impact on the Huddle and Café Connect and in the parish general.  

The parish has experienced growth in different ways – most importantly in our spiritual lives – small groups have sprung up and flourished around the Parish such as; Connect groups, Agapai, Study Groups at St George’s like Sceptics and Outstanding Women of the Bible.  We have made an impact on our community through our social justice projects like: Night Shelter, Foodbank, EGLAC and Sanctuary.  Courtney Plank is now a Trustee of the Foodbank and Margaret continues to be a Trustee of GWNS.  There has also been growth in our electoral roll which has gone from 188 -217.  

We also face challenges: in 12-15 years’ time we will be biggest parish by population in UK with around 70 000 souls in our care.  We have started to think about the challenges each church of our Churches faces.  The key in all these challenges is prayer.  We will continue to look at challenges in prayerful way at our next PCC away day when we think about Children and Young People and Growing our Spiritual Lives.  
There are now only 2 weeks to Ascension Day - 10 May.  The Archbishops have called for 9 days of prayer between Ascension and Pentecost under the banner of Thy Kingdom Come. We have lots of activities planned in the Parish to meet this call.
Finally this morning The Bishop of Barking announced that Rob Ryan has been appointed athe priest in charge of St Barnabus, Little Ilford in Chelmsford Diocese. Priest in Charge  Priest in charge of St Barnabus, Little Ilford in Chelsford Diocese.  Rob will remain in the parish until the end of July.  Margaret thanked Rob for all his work over the 3 years he has been with us.  Rob will be licensed in September.  

	
	Any other Business – none

	
	Margaret invited Rob to end the meeting in prayer. 


